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	Gavilan College Academic Senate

Tuesday, July 12, 2011
Mayock House


MINUTES

In Attendance:  A. Arid, D. Ellis, D. Klein, B. Lawn, J. Lawton-Haehl, J. McMillan,

J. Stewart, D. Stone (Recording).  Guests: S. Kinsella, F. Lozano, J. Pruitt, K. Rose.  
I. Opening Items

a. Call to order at 2:35 pm by Debbie Klein.
b. Welcome and Roll Call - thanks for coming out to this summer meeting.
c. Agenda Adjustments - none.
d. Approval of Minutes from 5/17/11 - a clarification is requested to be added to the minutes; revised version will be posted to the website.  The vote on the approval of minutes will be for the revised minutes.  

MSC (J. Stewart/J. Lawton-Haehl). Vote: unanimous.
II. Comments from the Public - none.
III. Information Items
b.
Four Administrative Procedures for revision - Steve Kinsella presented four
Administrative Procedures that are undergoing revision in order to comply with recent changes in regulations.  Administrative Procedures are approved by the college president and presented to the Board of Trustees as information items only. Board Policies are updated or created in support of Administrative Procedures.  The APs being revised include:


AP 2710 Conflict of Interest 


AP 2714 Distribution of Tickets or Passes


AP 3300 Public Records


AP 3560 Alcoholic Beverages 
IV. Reports
a. College President - Steve Kinsella reported on budget issues.  We are currently 570 FTES over the state limit, but we will be receiving some growth money. A 2% increase is planned for the class schedule to better serve our students;  new F/T faculty members have been hired. There will be a budget deficit but we will have $9 million in reserves - use of some of these funds has been approved by the Board.  Property tax revenue increases will aid in the state budget recovery and Steve anticipates a better 2012-13 when this increased state revenue will trickle down to us. By gradually increasing of the number of courses we offer, we maintain our capacity to continue to expand and ride out this slow economic time.  
b. Executive Vice President - Kathleen Rose discussed the importance of enrollment management and enrollments trends, both of which will be continuing topics across all campus groups throughout the upcoming year. She suggested a proposal for a second summer session next year in order to offer more of the highly impacted GE courses for our students. The Education Master Plan is under review by the Instruction Office and Senate support is requested in this review process.  The IEC report is out and posted on the website.  Accreditation is another important area - all campus groups will be asked for their support. Orientations have been scheduled in August for new F/T and P/T faculty. Senate will be asked to participate in these events.
c. Vice President of Student Services - John Pruitt announced the hiring of two new staff members - Lewis Hall is the new Director of Student Activities. Vania Parakati will begin her new position of Career Transfer Specialist in August. John has been working on a shared governance handbook/guide - a work in progress and hopes to shed some light on how all the contingent groups on campus can work together.  Future topics coming to Senate include repeatability and the process - our current policy doesn’t match up with state regulations. Add codes, late enrollment and other issues will come up for further discussion in the Fall.
d. Learning Council - will be doing a presentation at the Student Success Conference this fall. Recent input to the Learning Council has indicated a need to get to work on the objectives of the Title V grant at the fall meetings.
e. Senate President- Debbie Klein was reappointed to the Futures Committee for the next year. Performance-based funding is still being proposed by, and appears to be the primary agenda of the researchers. Faculty and CEO’s are working together to redirect this focus so we will not disenfranchise our low-income students, and researchers will be prevented from attempting to bulldoze their agenda through the process. Debbie has appreciated the flexibility of Senators and the willingness to experiment with a new 2-hour meeting time frame.  This would permit more time for detailed discussion.
V. Discussion Items
a. Space allocation on campus - the consensus is that the walkthroughs were very effective. The preliminary report is due soon and some spaces may change from lecture to lab space.  Concerns were raised about the elimination of Portable Buildings 1-5 in January, with the possible displacement of the Communications Department Faculty.  Aviation and GECA need permanent space and classrooms need to be available for new fall semester classes and Community Ed. Kathleen reassured Senators that a permanent spot will be available for CMUN soon, and it was never the District’s intent to keep the portables on campus forever.  Office space for the four new F/T faculty has been made available and P/T faculty have resource space as well.
b.
Gavilan AA Ad Hoc Committee - a proposal will be brought forward in 
November, in hopes of making this degree more student-friendly.
c.
Faculty professional development (college hour, Teaching and Learning Center, etc.) - Gavilan used to have College Hour; the advent of the 16-week semester calendar and block schedules may pose additional challenges in bringing this back.  Suggestions for reviving College Hour included: 1) Friday afternoons; 2) a shift of the block class schedules on various days to accommodate faculty; 3) specific time slots on two or three days each week would be set aside for this. GCFA would need to be in the scheduling process. Also, time and economics have changed for faculty and students - and could prove disruptive if College Hour was scheduled for only Friday afternoons (when most faculty and students are not on campus). Senators should discuss this with their departments and report back; SurveyMonkey could also be used to explore various models.  The former Staff Resource Center is moving to the Library Mezzanine and will be reopening as the Teaching and Learning Center(TLC); funding from the Title V Grant will provide offices, computers, a lending library, and other resources in a central campus location for faculty to use. Sabrina Lawrence will be communicating event information via a calendar for the TLC.  This new area is not designed to recreate or duplicate services offered elsewhere on campus.  Robert Overson is working with a Learning Council sub-group to create a Flex Calendar - offering flex and professional growth opportunities throughout the term. 
d.
Dividing up senate goals & committees among senators - this item was tabled for the next meeting.
e.
Senator topics
- this item was tabled for the next meeting.
VI. Action Items - none.

VII. Closing Items

a.
Items for next agenda - please send your agenda items to Debbie. 
b.
Next meeting: August 9, 2011 @ 2:30

c.
Adjournment
****************************************

Senate Responsibilities: “10 + 1”
	1.
	Curriculum, including establishing prerequisites and placing courses within disciplines

	2.
	Degree and certificate requirements

	3.
	Grading policies

	4.
	Educational program development

	5.
	Standards or policies regarding student preparation and success

	6.
	District and college governance, as related to faculty roles

	7.
	Faculty roles and involvement in accreditation processes, including self-study and annual reports

	8.
	Policies for faculty professional development activities

	9.
	Processes for program review

	10.
	Processes for institutional planning and budget development

	11.
	Other academic and professional matters as mutually agreed upon between the governing board and the faculty senate


